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BRADMORE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in the Community Hall at 7.30 pm on Thursday 19th October 2023
Present: 

Cllr S Shipman (Chair)




Cllr J Aspin


Cllr F Cattell








Cllr J Nathanson 







Cllr R Adair (NCC)






Cllr A Edyvean (RBC)
R Hague (Clerk)



 


0 members of the public 
1
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Cllr P Crompton.
2
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (Personal and Prejudicial)



None.
3
OPEN SESSION

No public present.
4

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 13TH JULY 2023
The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 13th July 2023 were approved by the Council and signed by Cllr Shipman as a true account of the meeting. 
5

BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT

Cllr Edyvean updated the meeting on Borough Council matters including the Council’s corporate peer challenge which will see a government representative come in and look at how the Borough Council is run and make suggested improvements. Funding is available from the UK Shared Prosperity Fund with a focus on support for small businesses. The East Midland Airport fund is still open to applications for funding up to £10,000. Rushcliffe Borough Council will be turning 50 next year, a series of events are planned. Cllr Edyvean has a small allocation of funding available which the Parish Council can apply for.
Cllr Adair provided an update on County Council matters including the County Council’s residents’ survey on next year’s budget and the mayoral election taking place in May 2024. Cllr Adair has a small allocation of County Council funding available.
6

HIGHWAYS, TRANSPORT AND FOOTPATHS
(a) A60 Loughborough Road – Speed Limit and Mini Roundabout
Cllr Edyvean and Cllr Adair confirmed that delays with the County Council had been resolved but the developer has not provided the funding. The County Council lawyers are in talks with Rushcliffe Borough Council about what action will be taken.
(b) Community Speedwatch
Several community speedwatch sessions have now been held, on each occasion vehicles were slowing down and then flashing oncoming drivers to warn them to slow down, therefore no speeding vehicles were logged.
(c) Footpath Report

Cllr Crompton had not provided a written report. Councillors noted that many of the paths were becoming slippery after the wetter weather.

7

PARISH COUNCILLOR VACANCY

Two vacancies remain on the Council and there will be a third coming up as Cllr Aspin has announced this will be his last meeting. It is vital the Council recruit some new councillors otherwise the Council could be unable to function and Rushcliffe Borough Council may have to appoint representatives to act as decision makers, to allow statutory functions to be carried out. The Council agreed to put together a leaflet to be distributed to all households in an attempt to evoke some interest. 
8

REVIEW OF RESIDENT ENGAGEMENT SESSION



The engagement session did not take place.
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9

WEBSITE

One of the individuals who had access and regularly updated the previous website is interested in uploading 

information to the new website. Cllr Shipman agreed to speak with the gentleman who has set up the new website to arrange access and training.

10

REMEMBRANCE DAY 
Cllr Crompton will lay the wreath on behalf of the Parish Council at the Remembrance Day service on Sunday 12th November. Cllr Shipman will put up the lamp post poppies in the 30mph section of the village.
11

VILLAGE CHRISTMAS TREE

It was agreed the Parish Council would purchase a Christmas tree for outside the Community Hall and the Events Group will decorate it, clerk to order.
12

PARISH COUNCIL/VILLAGE LOGO

The Parish Council are going to invite residents to design a village logo, there will be various age categories and the winners will be announced in the Community Hall after the carol singing on 14th December. Further information will be sent to residents in the leaflet about the councillor vacancy.
13

PLANNING

23/01700/FUL - Land East Of Farmer Street, Bradmore - Construction of 3no. detached houses including alterations to access and associated landscaping – the Parish Council agreed to submit an objection response.

14

BRADMORE CONSERVATION AREA REVIEW

The Clerk had received an email from Rushcliffe Borough Council notifying the Parish Council that there will be a review of Bradmore’s Conservation Area and inviting interested residents or local history groups to get involved. The Parish Council identified three residents who may be interested, the clerk will contact these individuals.

15

FINANCE
(a) Payments for Approval – The following payments were accepted by the Council. 

	Date
	Payee
	Reason
	Total

	14.07.2023
	HSBC
	Banking Charge - 14 July
	£8.00

	31.07.2023
	Rushcliffe Borough Council
	Election Expenses
	£66.79

	14.08.2023
	HSBC
	Banking Charge - 14 August
	£8.00

	14.09.2023
	HSBC
	Banking Charge - 14 September
	£8.00

	29.09.2023
	R Hague
	Clerk's Salary - Q2
	£710.40

	14.10.2023
	HSBC
	Banking Charge - 14 October
	£8.00

	19.10.2023
	Bradmore Methodist Church
	Hall Hire - October
	£25.00


(b) Bank Reconciliation

The bank reconciliation and six month report had been circulated prior to the meeting and were accepted by the Council.

(c) Banking Changes Update
The forms which Cllr Crompton had returned to HSBC had not been processed. The Council agreed to write a complaint letter which Cllr Cattell and Cllr Nathanson will sign and post to HSBC. If the situation cannot be resolved by the next meeting the Council will move to a different bank.
16 

AMENITITES

(a) Litter Pick

The village litter pick was well attended with 13 adults and 2 children taking part. Cllr Shipman expressed thanks to these individuals and also the 3C’s group for providing refreshments afterwards.

17

CORRESPONDENCE



(a) Annual Town and Parish Forum – 10th November


Clerk to attend.
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(b) Save the date – Rushcliffe South Villages Community Safety Group - 17th January#

Cllr Shipman to attend.

(c) Community Ownership Fund
It was agreed the Parish Council was not able to make use of this fund.

(d) Payroll

The clerk had been contacted by the accountant currently processing the payroll to notify the Parish Council that he would be unable to continue after the end of the financial year. The clerk will approach other providers for quotes.

(e) Wheelie Bins

A resident had contacted the Parish Council about the number of wheelie bins being left on the pavement either a number of days before or after the collection day. It was agreed the clerk would email residents with Rushcliffe Borough Council’s guidelines around putting bins out.
Cllr Aspin reported that 5G was now available across the village and also that FTTP broadband is now in the village and will be available soon.

18

NEXT AGENDA ITEMS (January)



Budget/Precept, Payroll
19

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
Wednesday 10th January – Parish Council Meeting – 7.30pm
Cllr Shipman thanked Cllr Aspin for all his service to the Parish Council and wished him well.

Meeting closed at 9.23pm
Signed:
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